VPTC Board Meeting Minutes
November 1, 2017 @ 6pm at Northpoint Gathering Room

President Sharon Olson called the meeting to order at 6:01 pm.

All teams were represented except STARS.

Judy DeWald distributed kitchen keys to all teams present.

Secretary’s Report - Karalee
M/S   Glenn Devereaux/Bonita Wilford to accept minutes of February 28 Board meeting as posted on the website.







CARRIED
The VPTC Policy manual started in 2014 is coming to completion; many policies will be reviewed at set dates this year and major changes will be discussed at Board and General meetings for approval.

Recommend no changes to policies on Policy and Procedures, Accounting, Archives, Budget, Captain’s Handbook, Conflict Resolution, Orientation, and STARS.  Minor changes will be made to policies on Court Usage (times) and Beginner Tennis Program (all season match play). 

Upcoming policy revisions - More substantial changes are needed to the Membership Directory and New Player and Player Movement policies and these are presently being discussed with small committees and will be brought forward for feedback as soon as possible.

All captains and co-captains were reminded to review all the policies as found on the website to be sure they are up to date with procedures, in particular the Orientation and Conflict Resolution documents.

Treasurer’s Report- Kevin

Team treasurer packages were distributed to all teams who didn’t already have them.
Auditor’s report 2016/17 was done by Larry Warnke, and found all is in order.

M/S Ralph Sharp/ Louise Rancourt that we take this document forward to the next general meeting.  









CARRIED
Budget 2017/18 will be emailed out to all Board members shortly.

M/S Fred Muckelt/Paul Thistlewaite to take the budget forward to the general meeting for approval.









CARRIED
Account balances 

General 


4509

Capital/maintenance 
4050  (including 1120 from the Donny Grubb fundraiser)
ATGA fund


  105

Checking Account total
8664

Photocopying for your teams can be done at UPS at Recker & Main – ask for Viewpoint account.  Also acceptable to copy at the Activities Office.

Any out of pocket expenses can be reimbursed with presentation of receipts to Kevin.

Vice-President’s Report – Michele

1. Recognition –

a. Thanks to Ben Wilford for writing the program and implementing the Online Event Registration System and for creating the new Directory with the Lookup feature.

b. A huge thank you to Larry Warnke for the hours and hours last spring in organizing the team draws and keeping rosters up to date throughout the year.
c. Thanks to Bonita and Ed for all the work they have done for tonight’s Tencap training and helping new captains get started. 
d. Thanks to all of the members who came out on Sunday morning to help with court cleaning.  Vince Fusco and Ed DeWald took the lead on this and the 2.5’s and 3.0’s were assigned to help.  Everyone did a great job.  

e. The ATGA Boot Camp held last week was very successful with about 24 people turning out. 

2. Upcoming Events –

a. Captains, please look ahead on the calendar so you know what events your team has been assigned to do.

b. The Venture Out Fall Classic Tournament is in process continuing through Saturday with 27 VP teams participating.  

c. The first session of free Captains/Coaches training provided by ATGA was last Sunday.  The next one is Sunday Nov. 5th if you were unable to attend the first one or want to attend again.

d. The Competitive Mixed Doubles 3.5/4.0 group is playing again on Saturdays whenever we don’t have anything else going on in park at 3pm on courts 2-5.  Signups are online.

e. The Welcome Back Potluck is Friday Nov. 10th in the Ballroom at 5:00.  Bar will be provided by VP so bring money.  Be sure to sign up online. Thanks to the 1.5’s for hosting.
f. The next day, Saturday Nov. 11th, is the In-park Welcome Back “In Neon” Tournament, hosted by the 3.5 Red team.  Val and Jim Warwick are our Invitational Coordinators this year.  

g. The General Meeting is Monday Nov. 13 at 7pm at Northpoint multipurpose room.  Happy half hour starts at 6:30.  Please encourage your teams to come to these meetings because a quorum is always needed.

h. The women’s Pajama Party “Under the Lights” is Tues. Nov. 14 hosted by 2.5 White at 5pm.

i. The men’s Pizza Party “Under the Lights” is hosted by 3.5 White on Wed. Nov. 15th at 5pm.

j. Scorekeeper training is Thursday, Nov. 16 on court 1.  This is for new and old scorekeepers.  Please encourage your team members to become scorekeepers as they are always needed.
k. The in-park “Toms & Hens” Team Tournament will be Nov. 25 & 26.  This is something new that we thought we would try instead of the Can-Am just to change things up a bit.  We are thinking of some type of modified 8-man format similar to the Monte Vista Team Tournament. We need some volunteers to help the Muckelts and the Manns organize this FUN social tournament. Call Karalee at 2679 if you want to assist.
l. Winning at your Level Clinics have been suspended unless we hear of more interest.
3. On-line event sign-up system – 

a. Please make sure your team members all get signed up for the new system for booking almost everything that we used to sign up for at the East courts. Instruct them to go to our website and click on the tab on the left that says “Event Registration”.  They need to read the instructions and then register.  They can use their same password for this system as for Court Reservations.  Ben does not have a way that people can reset their password if they forget. 
b. There have been a few questions about Round Robin sign ups and how that works.  Signups are on an 8 day clock which means on the day of your round robin, you can also sign up for next week’s RR.  If you have 4 courts for your RR, then there are 16 available spots to sign up.  Once those are filled, an alternate list is created.  The purpose of RR’s is to provide a place to play with lots of different people at your same level and to provide the best possible experience for the people at your level.  Each RR coordinator does their best to have four people on each court.  If all spots are not filled, the coordinator should accept players from the level below them or above them.  If there are a lot of players from a lower level seeking to play up, to provide the best experience for the players at your level, we suggest that coordinators fill any empty spots based on Tencap number.  I expect that each coordinator may use some kind of cut off time and after that time will allow people from the lower level to go on-line and sign up.   
c. Ball machine drills – sign up below round robin, limit of 10 per group.
4. Committee/Volunteers 2017/18 –

a. We are looking for someone to put the Welcome Sign out at the East gate on league match days. Call Michele at 4424 if willing to help.
b. The 3.0 White team is looking for a coach.  If anyone is interested, let Jae Crandall know.

c. Ginger Yoder will be doing clothing sales again at the in-park tournaments and the Holiday Mixed Tournament.
d. Treasurer needed for the HMT.  Call Gord Mann at 2679 for job description.
President’s Report – Sharon

RECOGNITION

Thanks to Tom Barton, Peggy Winnett and Bobby Oakley for keeping on top of repairs and maintenance, and to Donna Lesko for filling in as Treasurer during the summer. Thanks to Judy DeWald and her kitchen committee for their hard work getting the kitchens ready for this season.   There will be a plaque ordered for the generous donation from Larry & Patty Warnke for their donation of computer and monitor at the west courts.

EQUIPMENT FUNDRAISING/CAPITAL FUND REQUESTS

Gord Mann has suggested a moving cart for food, with a sneeze guard for the East Courts.  The money raised from the Donny Grubb Event ($1,100) was allocated for new equipment.  The cost of the cart is $628.21 with tax.  There are a few extras such as (6) 4” trays and ice packs for a cost of approximately $240.  This cart will be used for daily matches, social events and BBQ.  The cart can be stored in the East kitchen.  Please let Sharon know if you have any other suggestions.
I have not been able to meet with Cheri (VP Manager) about improvements done over the summer.  These items will be discussed at the General Meeting.

TENNIS BALLS

Tennis balls will be distributed on Sunday, November 5 at 2pm at the storage shed, East Courts.

OPPORTUNITY MATCHES

Opportunity Matches are very important this season, especially in the 2.0 level with such large teams.  Please take advantage of these in order to have all your players scheduled for a match.
Discussion or other items from Captains – Glenn D. suggested umbrellas for scorekeepers.

Past President’s Report – Clive

In Clive MacRaild’s absence, Ralph Sharp gave an EVSTL update.

EVSTL meets three times per year.  Clive, Sharon and Michele attend to represent VP.

At the first meeting last week, many items were discussed: 1.5/2.0 issues due to TenCap numbers,  1.5 matches played all year, ensure promotions from 1.5 to 2.0 are justified, OM’s may have one player only at a level, rather than a pair, rosters have been eliminated on the EVSTL website so TenCap rosters are only record and must be kept up to date throughout the year, at 4.0 level two teams/one roster may be eliminated, gender-based teams and schedules were again discussed. Change made - Teams can borrow anyone from a sister team, even if that team doesn’t have a bye.

Discussion:

Tencap Advisory Committee topics – Ralph is chair.  This sub-committee of EVSTL can make policy change that goes into effect immediately, notwithstanding bylaw changes to be made later on in the year.

Michele will send Ralph a summary of the discussion that ensued on the following topics:

6-6 rule – perhaps moved to 4-4 in future

Mid-season move-ups and move-downs – criteria, timeline and procedures will be communicated to clubs soon.  Voluntary moves, can’t be forced by club leadership.

Playing down – if Tencaps match, could be allowed if a team needs that.

Two point rule – to make team sizes. 
Adjournment 7:17pm.

